
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

        

 

 

 

  

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

“Town End is a GOOD school with OUTSTANDING features.” 

Ofsted June 2018 
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    Congratulations 
Our Gold Star Award was presented to Finley T for outstanding support of 

peers. 
 

The attendance cup was awarded to Mrs Callahan’s class 98%  

 

Magic the mathematician was awarded to Tyler G for trying really hard in 

his new transition group, showing a positive mindset to new challenges. 

 

Top Table places were awarded to Kate P, Jack A-S, Tyler H, Jayden H, 

Fern T and Rebecca D 

 

Well done and BIG thank you to School Council.  

“Thank you to everyone who has contributed to making a successful year, 

Parents, Grandparents, Staff and Pupils.  This year we have raised £490.06 

School council members. 

 

We would like to continue building on our sporting strengths, after achieving our Gold Sports 

Award, and next year will be providing more challenges for our pupils to become fit and healthy. 

Part of our plan is to extend inter form, known as ‘intra’ sport activities. This is where different 

classes take on a challenge against other classes. 

 

Currently within each class and each year group there are 3 house teams  

                                                                         Chatsworth – Blue 

                                                                     Haddon - Green 

                                                                     Hardwick - Red 

We would like to ask that your child’s PE kit from September, includes a PE t-shirt of the colour 

of their team. The t-shirt needs to be plain, without logo and cover the shoulders. So if your 

child is in Chatsworth a blue t-shirt is required. 
 

 

                        

 

 

Summer Disco 

Haddon, Hardwick, Chatsworth - PE kits 

 Thank you for your support of 

our Summer fayre on such a hot 

afternoon. 

We raised £816.91 

 

Summer Disco  

Wed 18th July 

4.30-6pm  

 

Places cost £2.50  

On sale from Monday 9th July 

Hot food (possibly BBQ), drinks 

and sweets will be on sale. 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

TOWN END SPORTS ROUND UP 

“School offers a rich sports curriculum… with high levels of pupil engagement, including the inclusion 

of pupils with Special Edcuational Needs and/or Disabilities.”  
 

A huge well done to our Y4/5 first ever Rounders team, coming 3rd in the district on Tuesday. Thank you to Jenson, 

William, Liam GH, Charlie S, Paige S, Felicity, Leila, Tilly. Rowan, Reuben G, Alfie H, Caden, Joe B, Finley and Harry P.  

The same pupils also played as an orienteering team building event, where we came in 3rd place. Mrs Hodson and Mrs 

Blackwell are incredibly proud of their efforts. 

Thank you to all parents who supported our participation.   

 

Sports Awards – Joe, Paige and Callum – represented Bolsover District at the North Derbyshire Schools Games Quad 

Kids finals this week – coming 2nd overall. This is a huge accolade for them and Town End. Thank you 

 

 

Individual Award goes to Rebecca D for achieving the Level 5 Gymnastics qualification. 

 

 
 

 

If you have any concerns or worries about your child’s education, or care and safety in school please speak to 

your child’s class teacher initially, or see our Deputy Headteacher Mrs Wheatcroft, if Mrs White is unavailable 

at a particular point in time. 

Staff are available in classrooms if a quick chat will ease a concern.  However, please be aware that staff are 

responsible for children from 8.40am. After this time, pupils begin to enter school, so we ask that you please 

arrange for an appointment to speak to the class teacher through the office, or by speaking to a member of 

staff in the corridors.  

Messages will be passed on – Staff will always call you back as soon as they are able to do so. Any concerns / 

queries, however small, are always better discussed so issues don’t escalate. 

 

Thanks for your continuing support as we move our school forward and aim to make your child’s time an enjoyable 

and skillful learning experience. 

 

We always appreciate feedback, please feel free to complete our website feedback form or speak to us directly. 

 
 

 Reading 

Care and Safety 

TRANSITION  

In school transition continues next week with pupils in new classes for English 

and Maths.  

 

Music Makers – Wednesday 11th July 6pm - School hall – pupils will be holding 

a raffle. Should there be an England football match on this night, it will be 

postponed and we will do our best to rearrange. 

 

FSA Disco – Wednesday 18th July 4.30-6pm  

This will take place outside if dry. Hot food, drinks and sweets will be 

available to buy on the night. 

 

Year 2 / 3 disco is at the Village Hall 4-5.30pm on Thursday 19th July. 
Tickets on sale from the Infant School. 
 

 

  

Art week sales  

School Hall  

On Thurs And Fri after school 

at 3.15pm, we are giving you and 

the children the opportunity to 

buy some of the art products 

pupils made. 

Felt making £2 

Pottery masks £3 

Printing £1 

Portraits donation please 

 

Thank you for your support 

 

 

  

 

 

Coming up 

 


